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“Heaven and earth will pass away, but my words will not pass away.”  — Mark 13:31 

 
 
 
 

November 18, 2018 
 

8:00 am:  Michael Bognar (health and healing)  

11:00 am:  People of the Parish  

 
 
 
 
 
Sunday:               November 18, 2018 
  Campaign for Human Development 
  Mass ~ 8:00 am (WA’s bake sale following) 
  CCD ~ 9:15 am -10:30 am  
  Mass ~ 11:00 am (WA’s bale sale following) 
  KPCLA Mtg ~ 12:45 pm  
  Confirmation classes ~ 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 
 
Thursday: November 22, 2018 
  Happy Thanksgiving (office closed) 
  Mass ~ 9:00 am 
 
Saturday November 24, 2018 
  KPC Mtg  ~ 9:30 am 

                 READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 
Monday: Revelation 1:1-4; 2:1-5;  
 Psalm 1:1-4, 6;  
 Luke 18:35-43 
Tuesday: Revelation 3:1-6, 14-22;  
 Psalm 15:2-5;  
 Luke 19:1-10 
Wednesday: Revelation 4:1-11;  
 Psalm 150:1b-6;  
 Luke 19:11-28 
Thursday: Revelation 5:1-10;  
 Psalm 149:1b-6a, 9b;  
 Luke 19:41-44 
 Thanksgiving Day—Suggested: 
 Sirach 50:22-24;  
 1 Corinthians 1:3-9;  
 Luke 17:11-19 
Friday: Revelation 10:8-11;  
 Psalm 119:14, 24, 72, 103, 111, 131;  
 Luke 19:45-48 
Saturday: Revelation 11:4-12;  
 Psalm 144:1b, 2, 9-10;  
 Luke 20:27-40 
Sunday: Daniel 7:13-14;  
 Psalm 93:1-2, 5;  
 Revelation 1:5-8;  
 John 18:33b-37 
 

  PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL (PPC) 
CommiƩee Liaison/Assignments 

 

Fr. Jim Jankowski -  Pastor 
  Brenda Dumas -  PPC Chair - EvangelizaƟon 

  Lavonne Lewis  - PPC V.Chair Stewardship & Parish Life 
  Vincent Barte, Jr. -  PPC Secretary/CommunicaƟons 

  Dwight Dorman - Parish Life 
Donald Bernard - Liturgy 

  Lillie WyaƩ - Liturgy 
  Stacey Hunter - ChrisƟan FormaƟon 

  Linda Culliver  - CommunicaƟons  
  TBD - Parish Life 

  David Bechtel - Social JusƟce & Community Engagement 
  Fr. Lijo Abraham ( Advisor) 

  D. James Marek  (Advisor non-voƟng) 
  Pamela Hunter    (Advisor (non-voƟng) 

Respectfulness in the Sanctuary and the Vestibule 
Please refrain from talking during Mass.  Also the vestibule is 
an extension of the Sanctuary when Mass is going on.  There 
are parishioners and little ones in the vestibule who want to 
participate in the Mass but need to sit in the vestibule.  If there 
is a need to discuss other matters,  please do so outside.  
     Thank you. 

St. James Land Status 
Initial Loan:  $375,783.88  

Monthly Payment of $3,788.75 (began Dec. 2012) 
Est. Balance as of  October 31, 2018:  $177,706.97 

Kitchen Neatness 
There have been several dishes remaining either on the kitchen sink 
or one of the tables after their use.    Please be mindful that once 
you have used and cleaned a dish or utensil, please return the item 
to its proper place.   If it belongs to you, please do not leave it at  
St. James.  We have limited storage space.  Thank you 

Military Greeting Cards 
We have a parishioner who has volunteered to send Christmas 
greetings to your loved ones in the military.  If you have someone 
you would like to receive a message from St. James, please submit 
their name and mailing address to the parish office. 

****Ministry Fair**** 
November 25th after 8:00 am and ll:00 am Masses 

Please join us!! 
Thank you St. James Community!!  You did a wonderful 
job in providing the necessary food items to complete our 
Thanksgiving food baskets which we provided to our sur-
rounding schools and to those who are in 
need.  The church provided 40 turkeys for 
our 40 food baskets.  Now we are working 
on our Christmas food list and soon you will 
see our Angel Tree.   We need to collect 
 for both Christmas food items and toys by 
December 15th.  



 

 

November 18, 2018     St. James the Apostle Church                                     Page 4 

 Why Register In the Church 
Many people attend Mass here at our church, but are not regis-
tered parishioners.  It is important to be registered and use your 
offering envelopes so that if you ever request a letter, whether it’s 
for being a godparent, sponsor, marriage, confirmation, tax state-
ment or any other purpose, we can check our records and see that 
you attend Mass here. This would also benefit you if you would like 
to have your child enrolled in next year’s Religious Education Pro-
gram.  If you are not registered in the  church, we cannot issue or 
sign any type of letter stating that you are a member of the parish, 
even if you attend Mass here.  If you would like to register and re-
ceive offering envelopes,  you must complete our registration 
form.  You may also use the parishioner’s updated form (green) 
located on the church lobby shelf for any changes to your address, 
email or phone number.   If you have any questions, please contact 
the office. 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Month of November 
 

Nov 02: Rudolph Brewington, Stephen Okosisi 
Nov 03: Yvonne Hall, Christopher Usigbe, Jr. 
Nov 05: Christian Rodriguez Castro 
Nov 07:  Xion Jones, Edward Urrea 
Nov 08: Noel Mauyao, Aide Chula, Luis Santiago Sanchez 
Nov 09: Josephine Shack 
Nov 10: Linda Pietranton 
Nov 11: Adrian Johnson 
Nov 12: Phyllis Herron, Rowena Navarro 

Nov 13: Patricia Bell, Alex Alemar 

Nov 14: Anthony Canapa, Patricia Deschaine,  
                Monroe Johnson 

Nov 15: Chantell Jones, Alex White 

Nov 16: Anniv:  Eddie & Rhonda Hooper 

Nov 17: K Amir Mayweather, Olga Perales 

Nov 18: Carolyn Parks, Ava Urrea 

Nov 19: Sylvia Scott, Patricia Smith, Yvonne Gonzales 
 Anniv:  Edward & Amy Urrea 

Nov 20: Mary Duran, Marian Burns, Rigo Chimal 

Nov 21: Patricia McBrown, 
Nov 22: Phillip Daniel, Deacon James Marek, Emma Sishu 

Nov 23: Madison Taylor, Anniv:  James & Yvonne Hall 
Nov 27:  Emily Koch 

Nov 28: Edna Sanford, Theresia Tuty 
Nov 29: John Matthews 
 
If your birthday or anniversary date is missing and you are a 
registered parishioner, please contact the church office. 

FAITH FORMATION OFFICE 
 
The Faith Formation Office hours: 
 

Tuesdays and Wednesdays ~ 9:00 am -3:00 pm  
Thursdays ~ 1:00 pm - 7:00 pm  

Sacraments of Baptism and Matrimony 
If you would like to have your child baptized or would like to 
be married in the Church, you must complete the preparation 
process. Contact Ms. Eagan in the Faith Formation office for 
details. 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) 
 

If you are 18 years of age or older, or know someone who is, and 
would like to become Catholic, the Church has a special program 
to help you through this process. Also, if you were baptized into 
the Catholic faith but have not received your Sacraments of Con-
firmation or First Eucharist, this program is for you as well. 
 

Please contact Ms. Eagan in the Faith Formation office for more 
details. 

November Calendar 
 

18 - GROUP CELEBRATION ~ 9:15am 
18 - Confirmation Classes ~ 1:00pm 
25 - NO CLASSES 

It’s Beginning to Look  
a Lot Like Christmas  

 
We will begin practice for the children’s Christmas Pageant 
on Saturday, December 8, 2018, at 10:30am. Each year the 
children of St. James tell the biblical story of the Birth of 
Christ at our 7:00pm Christmas Eve Mass. We will need narra-
tors, readers, innkeepers, shepherds, angels, and of course, 
Mary and Joseph. We need your children to participate. This is 
the best way for the children to understand the true meaning of 
Christmas.  

 

Living Grace Homes: House Parent position is a live-in, 
paid position. It requires organizational and parenting skills. 
Keeping young moms on schedule, and keeping the house in 
order. Contact Kathleen Miller at 702-212-6472.  

Victim Advocacy Number 
If you believe you are a victim of sexual and/or physically 
abused, please call our 24hr-hotline at 702-235-7723. 
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~~ Pastor’s Message ~~ 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

     As a Diocese, we will soon take up the national Catholic Cam-
paign for Human Development (CCHD) collection. Your financial sup-
port is critical in helping us make our community more just and wel-
coming to those who live trapped in the cycle of poverty. In addition to 
making an impact nationally, those living in poverty in our own com-
munity are empowered by national grant monies, with 25% of all 
funds collected staying here in Southern Nevada.  

      Senior citizens are often the most vulnerable and suffer in silence. 
Many seniors in our own community live in poverty due to food inse-
curity, coupled with the poverty of loneliness. Your support provides 
training for community organizing and opportunities for leaders to 
bring these issues to the public arena. With your help, residents have 
advocated for education, vulnerable seniors and the disabled, food 
security, transportation issues, and to end the human trafficking of 
children for the sex trade.   
      Your support of this collection makes a difference for people living 
in poverty across the United States. Please prayerfully consider how 
you are able to help CCHD this year. If you would like more infor-
mation about the collection and the people it supports, visit 
www.usccb.org/cchd/collection. 
     May the Lord continue to bless you and your families, I remain 
            Sincerely yours in the Risen Lord, 
 

   + George Leo Thomas 
      Bishop of Las Vegas 

Christmas Food Baskets 
Items for Christmas due:   

December 14, 2018 
 

5lb Flour 
5lb Sugar 

Cooking Oil 
Box Corn Bread Mix 

Can Green Beans 
Can Corn 

Can Sweet Potatoes 
Small Box Macaroni & Cheese 

Small Bags of Rice 
Gravy Mix 

Stuffing Mix 
Chicken Broth 

Cake Mix 
Cake Icing 
Can Milk 

Can Cranberries 
Perishable Items  

(please do not bring until due dates) 
Eggs (dozen) 

Butter 
Small Bags of Potatoes 

Green Bell Peppers 
Celery 

Dinner Rolls (dozen in a package) 
 

Thank You for your support.   
Outreach Committee 

 
 
 

Dear Parishioners and Friends of St. James the Apostle &  
St. John Neumann, 
 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 
I write this letter to both of the parishes for which I have the privi-
lege to be the pastor, because I am so very thankful for both of 
you. Even though this arrangement of being pastor of two parish-
es has been the situation for the past nearly 2½ years, there are 
still some people who don’t realize that this situation still exists. 
Just last week someone asked me, “So, do you still have to run 
two parishes?” Yepper! And I’m so grateful that both of these 
parishes are under my care! 
 

There are places in our country where a single priest has to pas-
tor 3 or more parishes, and sometimes all by himself. In many 
rural areas, these parishes could be 50 or more miles apart from 
each other! In some instances, the Pastor has to be the janitor as 
well! 
 

When I look at my situation here at both parishes, just 5 miles 
apart, I consider myself so blessed: I have a wonderful Parochial 
Vicar, Fr. Lijo, whose joy and faithfulness help me tremendously, 
and Fr. Albert who continues to inspire me in his steadfastness 
and love! I have 4 deacons between the two parishes whose 
combined dedication always inspires me. Both parishes, while 
maintaining their independence, employ a total of 27 full and part-
time staff members who surely aren’t in it for the money, but be-
cause they love God…and it shows! And then, I am also grateful 
for over 2,200 registered households between St. John Neumann 
and St. James the Apostle, who remain so faithful even though 
neither parish has their own full-time pastor anymore. Add to the 
mix my gratitude for the hundreds of people who volunteer in the 
many and diverse ministries of the two parishes, and you see that 
there is much for which to be thankful. 
 

When I consider it all, I can’t help but be extra thankful on this 
coming Thanksgiving Day, for the many blessings God has be-
stowed upon me through ALL OF YOU! I have seen so many 
different and beautiful versions of the face of God. I have been 
touched by the compassion and care of thousands of giving souls 
who echo the love of God in your generosity towards others. I am 
humbled by so many of you who continue to sacrifice so much for 
the sake of these two wonderful parishes without counting the 
cost! And I am so grateful for your patient, loving and prayerful 
support that keeps me going in spite of my own limitations and 
shortcomings! 
 

May all of us, together, be thankful to God for loving us without 
condition and without exception! Every single one of us is pre-
cious in God’s eyes just as we are. May we all be united as one in 
God’s love, and may all we say and do reflect the great love God 
has for us! HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 
 

Peace always, 
 
 

Fr. James Michael Jankowski 
Pastor 


